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Administrative Review  
 
Date:   December 28, 2020 

To:   Jason Plourde, Chair, Zoning Board of Adjustment 

From:  Lincoln Daley, Community Development Director 

Subject:  Case #2021-03: Michael Seraikas and Badger Hill Properties, LLC for the property located 
at Milford Tax 51, Lot 26-78. Special Exception Application – Wetland Buffer Impact 

 

The applicants are before the Board of Adjustment seeking a SPECIAL EXCEPTION Milford Zoning Ordinance, 
Article VI, Section 6.02.6.B to impact approximately 450 square feet within the 25 foot wetland buffer area and 
allow the construction of a residential home and related site improvements in the Residential ‘R’ Zoning District.  
In reviewing the files for this property, I offer the following comments: 

1. Existing Conditions: 

a. The subject property is approximately .82 acres (35,719.2 sf.) and is undeveloped.  
b. No current utilities on the subject property. Property would be serviced by individual septic and 

community water. 
c. The property contains linear frontage on Timber Ridge Drive which will serve as the access to the subject 

property.   
d. The property is located in the Residential ‘R’ Zoning District and is situated in an established residential 

neighborhood with similar built and single-family residences under construction.   
2. The proposal calls for the construction of a 3 bedroom, single-family residence and related site improvements.  

Due to the constraints of the property (eg. steep slopes and 10% maximum driveway grade), the house will be 
located at the front setback with a near level driveway.  The topography towards the rear of the house required 
the construction of a retaining wall from what we understand, has been completed. Said wall impacts 
approximately 450 square feet of delineated wetland buffer area.   

3. The proposed work within the wetland buffer area is not listed as an accepted use under Section 6.02.5.  
Pursuant to Section 6.02.6.B, a Special Exception from the Board of Adjustment is required for any project 
not listed in 6.02.5. 

4. The application was heard by the Conservation Commission on December 10th.  A site visit was subsequently 
conducted by Commission members to ascertain the extent of construction/development of the property and 
the location of wetland and wetland buffer.  Staff is awaiting comments and input from the Conservation 
Commission.  

5. The Board should ask the applicant to respond the following: 

a. Summary of the events that led to the construction of the retaining wall.   
b. Alternative locations considered to eliminate/minimize impact the wetland buffer area.  
c. Need for planting and vegetation to mitigate the impacts to and demarcate the boundaries of the buffer 

area and wetlands. 
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Aerial Photo(s) of Subject Property: 
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Street View of Subject Property: 

 

View looking Southeast Badger Hill Drive 

 

View looking Northeast on Badger Hill Drive 

 

View looking Northwest on Badger Hill Drive 
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